
News ón Views 

4.8 
Sunday Night Live 

 

4.10 
Working Committee Meetings 

Prayer meeting led by the Lemmons 
 

4.11 
Age Unlimited Meeting 

 

4.15 
Classes of Instruction for Church 
Membership and Baptism 

 

4.18 
Staff Meeting 

 

4.19 
Matthew House Annual Meeting at 

Grace Baptist Church 
 

4.24 
Board of Directorsô Meeting 

 

4.28 
Menôs Breakfast with Guest Speaker 

Pastor Alex Moir 

Mark Your 
Calendar 
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Property Management 

We signed on a new pest control 
company- Infinity; the owner/operator 
has multiple licences to his credit, 
and 20 years experience.  
 
He will tackle our box elder bug 
problem from outside and in. 
 
The initial outdoor treatments cost 
about a third of what the last 
company charged and if need be the 
first year will have two to three 
sprayings spread over the warm 
season. Spraying will take place 
when no one is around. This is due to 
the fact that no one should be around 
within 3-4 hours of spraying. 
 
I had a parks and recreation 
employee from the city check the 
trees with the bag worms, and he 
said they will eat some needles, but 
they will not kill the trees, and the 
leaves will grow back. 
 
We rented a scissor lift and replaced 
all the light bulbs in the high part of 
the foyer, cleaned the windows and 
sills. 
 
The stain glass window in the 
sanctuary north wall was inspected 
and deemed safe and unlikely to 
change. No charge. 
 
Property committee decided that 
another quote was needed for the 
sanctuary repairs.  
 
Drywall repairs have begun starting 
with the foyer. 
 
We still plan to seal the back wall and 
repair the inside along with painting 
 the hallway. 
 
Submitted by-Chair 
Kim Anber 

AGE UNLIMITED 
 
All aboard!  This is your final boarding call for a 
ñB.B.C.ò  This Bon Voyage Beautiful Baltic Cruise 
will sail from Amsterdam Harbour at 11 a.m. on 
Wednesday, April 11th, 2018. 
 
We extend an invitation to all Banwell Seniors to 
join this spectacular sea adventure.   
 
Our coordinator, Henry Nurse, will welcome us 
aboard and Rev. Dr. Alex Moir will request godôs 
blessing for a safe journey.  There will be infor-
mation about our May amazing ñAdventure to 
Alaskaò by Dr. Gordon Hambly and our Thursday, 
June 28th St. Jacobôs trip and lunch.  
 
Linda Moir has taken some marvelous pictures of 
their summer 2017 vacation on a beautiful Baltic 
Cruise.  When I asked Dr. Moir to do a presenta-
tion about their cruise, Dr. Moir stated as they left 
Bergen, the North Sea was rough and choppy, but 
once they sailed into the Baltic Sea it was abso-
lutely wonderful.  Each of the ports of call was 
unique and also the tour to St. Petersburg, Russia 
to see the Hermitage Museum was magnificent.  
Linda has captured these moments and Linda and 
Alex will be our special guest as we experience ñA 
Beautiful Baltic Cruiseò.  
 
To complete our morning we will enjoy ñHighlights 
of the Journeyò presented by Henry, Joan, Made-
lon and Marlee.  
 
Prior to lunch, Claude Daniels will say Grace.  Our 
luncheon is prepared by Yvonne Eberle, Penny 
Bain, Madelon Kidd, Dorothy Allen, Pam Beemer 
and Carol Middaugh.  We invite you to give a 
freewill donation to cover food costs.  
 
Come and enjoy these historic ports-of-call and 
wonderful photography along the Baltic sea coast.  
 
Since my youth, God you have taught me, and to 
this day I declare your marvelous deeds.  Even 
when I am old and gray, do not forsake me, my 
God.  Iôll declare your power to the next genera-
tion.  Your mighty acts to all who are to come.   
Psalm 71:17-18.   
 
Henry Nurse, Coordinator 
Submitted by Joan Fulmer 
 



 

Congratulations to the following new 
members who have been recently 
welcomed into membership here at 
Banwell:  Monica Blata, Craig Kondruk, 
Bryanna McCarthy and Gary and 
Emily Rocheleau.  
 
The sympathy of the congregation is 
extended to the following families who 
have lost loved ones over the past few 
weeks:  To the Beemer family upon 
Lilianôs passing on February 20

th
, 2018 

at the age of 100; to the family of Win 
Benedict upon his passing on Feb. 
28
th
, 2018, and to the family of Rob & 

Beth Adlam upon the passing of Bethôs 
grandmother. 
 
Congratulations to Stacy Mayer and 
Harvey Grieve who were married on 
March 16th at City Hall.   
 
Congratulations to George Morris who 
received a ñGolden Bucketò for his 
attention to preparing his monthly 
recycling materials in an orderly 
manner.   Well done George!  

FACES IN THE CROWD WORSHIP NOTES 
 

Of course April is going to be an exciting month of 

worship here at Banwell, as we celebrate the Easter 

season and look forward to a very special worship 

occasion at the end of the month.  As always, our 

musicians under the leadership of Ian McGregor 

Smith, our Minister of Music, will serve as a wonder-

ful addition to our time together.  May the Lord con-

tinue to bless us as we gather together for worship!  

Date Message 

April 1st 
ñAn Easter Kind of Faithò 
(John 20:1-9) 

April 8
th
 
ñAnd So It Beginséò 
(Acts 2:42-27) 

April 15
th
 
ñPost-Resurrection  
Manifestoò  
(1 Peter 1:17-21) 

April 22
nd

 
ñResurrection Responseò 
(Acts 2:36-41) 

April 29
th
 
Womenôs Sunday ï  
Guest Speakers: Bob & Bonnie 
Dawson 

SPECIAL EVENT 
 

Free Workshop on Friday, April 6
th
, 7-9 p.m. at  

Corpus Christi Church Hall, 1400 Cabana Road 
West, Windsor.  Guest Speaker: Blaise Alleyne on 
the topic of ñEuthanasia: Why Not?ò  RSVP by call-
ing 519-969-7555.   

 

The best thing to hold onto in life is each other. 
Audrey Hepburn 

 
Believe you can and youôre half way there. 

Theodore Roosevelt 



ANNUAL MEETING 
 

The Annual Meeting held on March 6th received a number of very positive reports 
from our Finance Committee, Property Management Committee, Building Expan-
sion Update, Nominating Committee and the Pastoral Search Committee. 
 
With respect to the Building Expansion Update, the following significant motion 
was approved:   
 

MOTION:  It was moved that a Sub-Committee be formed to investigate, and 
compile information regarding Option #3 and al that that involves.  
 
OPTION 3 
 

Repair and restore building 
 
�x�� Stop water leakage - currently approved to proceed - Sept ô17. 

�x�� Roof repair - next 3 to 5 years 

 
 

Full expansion 
 
Similar to what was originally envisioned 
 
Would include: 

�x�� Gym/multi-purpose room 

�x�� Commercial Kitchen 

�x�� Additional meeting space 

�x�� Additional storage 

�x�� Additional parking 

�x�� Leveling of back lot 

ILLUMINATE (Grades 6-12) 
 
April 6th ñRainy Night Inò Games Night at Banwell, 7-9 p.m (Wear pyjamas) 
 
April 13th Illuminate at Banwell, 7 p.m.ð9 p.m.   
  Sun Parlour Pregnancy & Resource Center (Seniors); Illuminate (Juniors) 
 
April 20th Heron Terrace Night, Meet at Banwell, 6:30 p.m.ð9:00 p.m. 
 
April 27th Illuminate at Banwell, 7 p.m.ð9 p.m. 


